From: Gabrielle Palmer

To: Wilusz, Catherine

Cc: Aaron Siri; Elizabeth Brehm; S&G Information Request Staff; Annalise Beube
Subject: RE: Response to your Freedom of Information Act Request f21-5118 (IR#0532B)
Date: Thursday, September 23, 2021 1:29:00 PM

Ms. Wilusz,

In our FOIA request, we asked for “any and all documents produced or transmitted to each vaccine
manufacturer, as indicated below, regarding” the VAERS reports listed in the table in the request.
The FDA’s response states that it “did not locate any FOIA requests where any of the VAERS reports
listed in your FOIA request were sent to vaccine manufacturers under the FOIA.”

We did not limit our request to FOIA requests. Please confirm whether any documents concerning
the identified VAERS reports were given to the vaccine manufacturers listed in the table via any
process or method, not just through FOIA requests.

Thank you,

Gabrielle G. Palmer, Attorney

Siri | Glimstad
200 Park Avenue
Seventeenth Floor

New York, NY 10166
Main: 212-532-1091
Facsimile: 646-417-5967
www.sirillp.com

This email may contain material that is confidential, privileged and/or attorney work product for the sole use of the intended
recipient. Any review, reliance or distribution by others or forwarding without express permission is strictly prohibited. If you
are not the intended recipient, please contact the sender and delete all copies.

From: Wilusz, Catherine <Catherine.Wilusz@fda.hhs.gov>

Sent: Tuesday, August 31, 2021 12:55 PM

To: S&G Information Request Staff <foia@sirillp.com>

Subject: Response to your Freedom of Information Act Request f21-5118

Good afternoon,

Please find attached the response to your Freedom of Information Act Request F21-5118. Please let
me know if you are unable to open the attachment.

Best regards,
Cathy Wilusz
Consumer Safety Officer


mailto:gpalmer@sirillp.com
mailto:Catherine.Wilusz@fda.hhs.gov
mailto:aaron@sirillp.com
mailto:ebrehm@sirillp.com
mailto:foia@sirillp.com
mailto:abeube@sirillp.com
http://www.sirillp.com/

Access Litigation and Freedom of Information Branch
Office of Communication, Outreach and Development
Center for Biologics Evaluation and Research

Food and Drug Administration

240-402-8184



